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WALWYNS CASTLE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Clerk/RFO Christine Lewis, Tel  01437 781418 Email  walwyns@btinternet.com
http://www.pembstcc.co.uk/walwyns-castle-community-council
THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT  WALWYNS CASTLE VILLAGE HALL, 6 SEPTEMBER 2017, AT 8 PM
PRESENT  

Cllrs Valerie George, Julian George (Chair), Geoffrey Harries, Nicholas Lloyd, County Cllr Peter Morgan, Christine Lewis (Clerk/RFO).

MEMBER OF PUBLIC

Creg Bishop

APOLOGIES
Cllr Ron Davies, Nicholas Lloyd.
ADOPT MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes were signed by Cllr Julian George (Chair) as a true record of the meeting held on the 5 July 2017..
DECLARATION OF INTEREST



There were no declarations of interest declared.

MATTERS ARISING

Councillor Vacancy

The Clerk introduced Greg Bishop who attended the meeting in order to introduce himself to the Council and had submitted an application form for the Casual Vacancy recently advised on the Council website.  Grey gave the Council some background information and together with his reasons for wishing to join the Council.  
The Council thanked Greg for coming and said they consider his application along with the other applications received.

Caravan on PCC Meadow Update
PCC advised the Council that notices had been served on the caravan but they was not sure whether these had been picked up by the occupier.  They advised  that their major concern is that the person involved is potentially vulnerable and this must be taken into account.  

Whilst they understand the community's concern that the caravan should be moved on they did not want to act precipitously  and are working with Streetcare Officers and the Legal Department to explore the issues.
Electoral Reform
The Clerk reminded Councillors that she had circulated details of the Electoral Reform Consultation.
Councillors asked that with regards to online consultations that require community Council responses could the Clerk input a collective response from the Council.

AGENDA ITEMS

Defibrillators

The Council agreed that a defibrillator on the wall outside the Village Hall would be an advantage should there any emergencies during activities held there.  The Clerk was asked to explore local funding routes to cover the cost of this.

Conclusion of Audit

The Clerk advised that we had received an unqualified Audit Report.   This means there are no issues to be raised.

Casual Vacancy

Councillors were asked to vote on the applications for co-option to the Council and Angela Evans was the successful applicant.  The Clerk was to advise Angela and ask her to join us at our next meeting and write to others applicants thanking them for their time.

Finance Report

	DEBITS
	      £
	 Cheque

	July Salary
	  94.54
	 

	August Salary
	  94.54
	  

	
	
	

	TOTAL
	£ 189.08
	

	
	
	

	CREDITS
	
	

	PCC First Precept Payment
	£  850.00
	


There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 9 15 pm.

THESE MINUTES ARE SUBJECT TO CONFIRMATION AT THE MEETING TO BE HELD ON WEDNESDAY, 1 NOVEMBER AT 8 PM.


...................................................


   Cllr Julian George [Chair]



Cllr Ian Whitby  [Chairman]


